
CALENDAR 
 
 August 23-November 15: 

MQSC Quilt Exhibit at Steele 
Lane Community Center 
Lobby Gallery Hours M-F, 
10:00AM-5:00PM 

October 5:  Business 
Meeting, in person, 7-8:30pm 
Veteran’s Memorial Building, 
Santa Rosa 

October 19: Program Meeting 
via Zoom, 7:00-8:30pm, 
Speaker Sarah Goer. 

October 22: Workshop, Sarah 
Goer “Building an Improv 
Toolbox”, 10am-3pm, Location 
TBD 

Nov 2: Business Meeting, 7-
8:30pm Veteran’s Memorial 
Building, Santa Rosa 

Nov 16: Program Meeting, 7-
8:30pm Guest Speaker Karen 
Bolan, Santa Rosa Veteran’s 
Memorial Building, Santa Rosa 

Nov 19: Workshop “Karen 
Bolan – Design Your Own 
Modern Quilt 10am-3:30pm 
Location TBD 

Dec 7: Business Meeting & 
Holiday Gathering, 7-8:30pm 
Veteran’s Memorial Building, 
Santa Rosa 

President’s Message 

M O O N L I G H T  Q U I L T E R S  O F  S O N O M A  C O U N T Y  E S T A B L I S H E D  1 9 8 0  

Patchwords 
October 2022

Greetings my quilting friends! 
  
I am sure I have not expressed enough of my 
appreciation of your support to me becoming President 
of Moonlight Quilters for 2022-2023. I have been in 
awe, and a bit overwhelmed in my mind thinking of so 
many ways to make this year a success. My sincere 
thanks go to everyone who gave themselves a little 
push this year and volunteered for a board or 
committee position. I heard many of you say you 
needed a break from commitments but seeing the 
serious need you stepped up anyway. 
 
Oh, for the love of quilting! The first board meeting 
made for a powerful start of the new year. We have had 
so many innovative and fun ideas presented to the 
board by board members and members alike. A possible 
second boutique sale??? A class that provides a free kit 
for you???? New recipients for our community quilts??? 
A new way to have fun at the UFO challenge???I feel it! 
The goal this year is to get back to having fun with our 
hobby. But I also want to make sure the guild provides 
support in difficult times. Any one of us would be there 
for you if you said you needed help. But if you are 
afraid to ask, we will never know. Nothing would be 
worst for me as someone needing support, and never 
asking. 
 
Be sure to contact me with your ideas and any help you 
can give me with my aging brain!!!! 
 
Love to you all.  

Denise Ragozzino 
MQSCPresident@gmail.com 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our members have been very busy and very generous this year; we’ve collected 133 
quilts as of September. Sadly, the YWCA doesn’t need any quilts at this time 
for their battered women's shelter and I’ve yet to hear back from the Community Action 
Project. I did however connect with Providence Medical Oncology and they would love to 
have lap size quilts for patients going through chemo.  

Upon approval by our MQSC members, Camille Shaffer will attend our annual 
“Quilt Parade” and giveaway on October 5th to receive our quilts. This is always a 
touching and heartwarming night and this year will be no different, as we’ve all had 
friends and loved ones who have had cancer. 

On another note, Marilyn Lira, our resident Rotarian, asked if we could spare four quilts  
or a family of Ukrainian refugees and we were happy to a help. The family was thrilled to  
have such a welcome gift for their new home, and were featured in the Press Democratic 
on September 15th if you’d like to read their story. 
                                        
Thank you one and all for your wonderful quilts,  please keep them coming.   
 
Dena Harding - Community Relations 
MQSCCommunityRelations@gmail.com 
  

Membership 
Welcome to a new Guild year!  We're off to a promising start, with new program 
and event ideas and a determination to take advantage of time for socializing and 
sharing. 

Welcome to returning and new members, Ellen Fox, Pam Larcher and VaDonna 
Daneri! 

At this point in the year, Chris Witkowski and I are spending our time updating the 
roster and talking to the few of you who have yet to contact us about paying your 
annual dues.  Please help us out!  Scholarships are available if you are in a tight 
spot - but we need to know, with an email or a phone call.  On the other hand, if 
you can spare a little bit more than $45 for dues, we have a scholarship donation 
fund that would love you! 

Your annual dues pay for our meeting room rent, the equipment we need for Zoom 
use, storage space for quilt show and community quilt supplies and many other 
things that define our group.  Please contact the membership committee 
<MQSCMembership@gmail.com> if you have questions, need to change contact 
information or need to discuss a full or partial scholarship.  Discussions are 
confidential, of course! 

Happy quilting!  Miriam Marlin, Chris Witkowski, Membership co-chairs 

Community Relations 



 

 

                       

 
 
        

Cat And Dog Cuddles 
A late thank you to Deana 
Abramowitz and Kathy Vedder, who 
donated cuddles in June.  A current 
thank you to Cecile Clabaugh, Sue 
Evans, and Denise Ragozzino for 
donating 7 cuddles at the September 
meeting for the dogs and cats.      

Sandra Nicander at Forgotten Felines 
of Sonoma County send us the 
following: “We rarely get pictures 
from cats at home with their cuddlers! 
Here is Kiva. Her mom actually picked 
this one out and said it was totally, 
“Kiva’s Style.” Her mom says she is 
obsessed with it. Our thanks to … the 
quilters for bringing so much joy to 
our cats and their people. “ 

    
Cat and dog cuddles are collected at 
the business meeting every 
month.  We also bring plenty of 
fabric, fleece (always a dog and cat 
favorite), and batting for you to use 
for cuddles.  The recommended size 
for cat cuddles is 17” x 25”.  Dog 
cuddles should be dog-sized.  There 
are additional details on the web 
site.     

Thank you for your support of this 
project.  

Julie Neff and Janske Silva 
Cat and Dog Cuddles Coordinators 
mqsccatdogcuddles@gmail.com 

Basic Skills 

Hi, I’m the new Basic Skills 
Coordinator and I’m looking forward 
to some fun classes this year.  These 
are FREE classes for our members 
taught by our members so if you 
would like to teach a class or just 
want to suggest a class you would like 
to take, please let me know!   
Our first class is the EASY SHOPPING 
BAG using the pre-printed June 
Tailor stabilizer pattern that has three 
options.  Denise Raggozino will be 
teaching us how to use our own 
fabrics to make our choice of pattern 
- and she is donating these patterns 
to us so no charge!   
Class will be on SATURDAY October 
29th from 10 am to 3 pm at the 
Graton Community Club (8996 Graton 
Rd.).  Sign up at our October 5th 
business meeting or send an email to 
MQSCBasicSkills@gmail.com.  
Karen Mansergh 

  MQSCBasicSkills@gmail.com 

2024 Opportunity Quilt- Is there anyone 
who would like to Spearhead a quilt for 
the upcoming year?  This coordinator 
position is open, and can be a mini 
group, trio, duo, individual, someone, 
anyone?  It is a chance to realize a 
dream quilting project and have folks 
help you. There is a budget.  You can 
email Gina Stateler-Calhoun at 
ginasquilt@hotmail.com if you’d like to 
help. 

 

2024 Opportunity Quilt 
Leader Needed 



 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fat Quarter Frenzy 

Happy 
Birthday to 
our 
members: 

 
Time to gear up for the 2022/22 Fat Quarter 
Frenzy!  Bring a fat quarter(s) to the Business 
Meeting, drop your name into the raffle (1 
ticket for each fat quarter) and you may take 
home all the fat quarters brought in that 
night!  
 
The themes this year are: 
 
OCTOBER - Halloween Fabrics 
NOVEMBER - Fall colors 
DECEMBER -No Fat Quarters- party time 
JANUARY - Blue/White 
FEBRUARY - Red/White 
MARCH - Spring Fabrics  
APRIL- Black / White 
MAY - Bright Batiks 
JUNE - Beach/Ocean  
AUGUST - Bugs (ladybugs, butterflies, 
ants, .....) 

SEPT - Purple/Lavender 
 
Thank you 
Bonnie Buckingham 
Fat Quarters Coordinator  
MQSCFatQuarters@gmail.com 

VaDonna Daneri, 10/09 
Karen Bolan, 10/14 
Patricia Fratis, 10/15 
Pam Larcher, 10/19 
Teresa Breazeale, 10/24 
Diane LaFoe, 10/31 

Be sure to stop by the Steele 
Lane Community Center and see 
the many quilts on display 
through November 15, 2022.  
They are located at 415 Steele 
Lane, Santa Rosa CA 95403, and 
the Lobby Gallery hours are M-F 
10AM - 5 PM. 

Programs 

Watch your email in box for the  
Zoom invitation to the October 
17 Program Presentation from 
Sarah Goer “Building a Color 
Pallet”, and be sure to sign up at 
the Business Meeting on October 
5th for Sarah’s in-person 
workshop “Building an Improv 
Toolbox” on October 22nd. 

Karen Bolan will here on 
November 16th for her in-person  
presentation “Engineer Your 
Quilts”.  We are also taking sign 
ups for Karen Bolan’s workshop 
“Design and Original Modern 
Quilt” on November 19th .   

If you aren’t able to make it to 
the meeting you can send an 
email to 
MQSCProgams@gmail.com.   

 



 

 

 

 

 

With a flip of the calendar page, we have started a new MQSC year. That means 
new medallion starts are underway. Kanani Jones and I will be heading up the 
program this year.  

What are medallions? Glad you asked! The medallion program is a year-long 
program that will test your creativity and allow you to let it shine in a quilt. There 
will be 25 medallions (quilt centers) that have been created by a guild member. 
Four more members will sign up to add to the medallion, each one taking a turn 
every three months or so and then pass it on to the next person. At the end of the 
year, one of the members that worked on the medallion will win the completed 
medallion and the extra fabric is passed along.  

Sign-ups to work on the medallions will begin in-person at the October 5th 
business meeting. A preview of the submitted medallion starts will be on the 
MQSC.org website after October 1stt and will be on display at the October 5th 
meeting. If you are not able to attend the October 5th meeting in person, reach 
out to a friend that will be at the meeting to sign you up for a round. You can sign 
up for multiple medallions, however, in order to give as many members the 
opportunity to work on the medallions, we are limiting each member to one first 
round sign-up on this first night. If there are rounds still available after October 
5th, you will be able to sign up on the MQSC.org website.  

I want to wrap up this article by acknowledging the work of Trina Jahnsen and 
Dale Yamamura for the past two years with this program. They took the program 
into the modern era by adding the medallions and sign ups on the website. Kanani 
and I have big shoes to fill, but we are up for that challenge.  

For more information visit the MQSC.org website where you will find the medallion 
program in the “Things to Do” and “Medallion Quilts”, or you can email questions 
to MQSCMedallions@gmail.com. 

Katina Repp and Kanani Jones 
Your Medallion Program Team 
 
 
 
 
Our 2023 Opportunity Quilt, Falling Into Place, is still in need of someone to 
handle or help Gina handle the raffle ticket sales. This could be help at meetings 
with ticket sales (membership is helping track member purchases). Or, it could 
mean taking the quilt to and from locations like Bolt in November for its display. 
Or it could mean taking the quilt and tickets to other guilds or to the Citrus Fair 
next February.  

Look for "Falling Into Place" our Opportunity Quilt at PIQF Oct 13-16 in Santa 
Clara.   

Gina Stateler-Calhoun 
MQSCWaysNMeans@gmail.com 

Medallions 

Ways and Means 



 
 
 
 
Welcome to a new Guild year!  We're off to a promising start, with new program 
and event ideas and a determination to take advantage of time for socializing and 
sharing. 

Welcome to returning and new members, Ellen Fox, Pam Larcher and VaDonna 
Daneri! 

At this point in the year, Chris Witkowski and I are spending our time updating the 
roster and talking to the few of you who have yet to contact us about paying your 
annual dues.  Please help us out!  Scholarships are available if you are in a tight 
spot - but we need to know, with an email or a phone call.  On the other hand, if 
you can spare a little bit more than $45 for dues, we have a scholarship donation 
fund that would love you! 

Your annual dues pay for our meeting room rent, the equipment we need for 
Zoom use, storage space for quilt show and community quilt supplies and many 
other things that define our group.  Please contact the membership committee 
<MQSCMembership@gmail.com> if you have questions, need to change contact 
information or need to discuss a full or partial scholarship.  Discussions are 
confidential, of course! 

Happy quilting!   

Miriam Marlin, Chris Witkowski, Membership Co-Chairs 
MQSCMembership@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Pam Brown and I are beginning our new year as Block of the Month coordinators. 
We have selected a nice simple block to start us off. This is called Autumn 
Cabin.  We would like everyone to make one from fall colors in batik fabrics.  We 
will be showing samples at the meeting. Each person who makes a block will put 
their name into the jar.  One name will be drawn and they will win all the blocks 
that were turned in. Easy. 

The directions will be available online at the MQSC website and at the meeting. 
This is one way to try new blocks that you have not made before to see if you like 
them. If you like the block, make more for yourself in the colors you prefer.  
 
As a winner of blocks in the past, I can say that having a dozen or more pre-made 
blocks becomes the quickest quilt you will ever make. So why not try one block 
and see if you win them all! 
 
We have eight more coming your way. One each month. We hope you try each 
one in the coming year.   

Donna Huckaby and Pam Brown 

Membership 

Block of the Month 



 

 

 
 
 
  

I want to thank each of you who worked 
on the recognition quilt for me.  I can feel 
the love in the thousands of stitches you 
contributed to make this exquisite quilt. 

It was an honor to serve as your 
president the last two years and my job 
was made easier as each of you stepped 
up to share the leadership.  MQSC is a 
remarkable organization.  I am so pleased 
we continued on through the pandemic. 

I’m sure Denise will lead you on with joy 
and inspiration in the next year.  I look 
forward to continued fun, fellowship, and 
accomplishments.   

Linda Lampson, Past President 

Show and Tell 
September 

This month, instead of Show and Tell, we 
saw all the marvelous completed 
medallions. As always, it was impressive 
to see how the participants created their 
contributions to the whole. 

Props to Trina and Dale who put together 
a slide show for us Zoomers to be able to 
clearly see the medallions. 

Show and Tell will be back in action in 
October so remember to bring your quilt 
to the meeting on October 5th -or- send a 
photo of your quilt to 
MQSCShowTell@gmail.com for inclusion in 
the slide show. Keep on stitchin’! 

There was no fat quarter drawing this 
month. 

Message from Linda 
Lampson, Past President

SAVE THE DATE!!! 
 
Come one, come all to our annual 
Winter Season Gathering of Quilt 
Friends!! 
Wednesday, December 7, 2022 
7:00 PM to 8:30 PM 
 
We have so much festive fun 
planned with all the traditions you 
love! 
*Potluck meal! No assignments. 
Just bring what you like to make. 
Too busy with working that day 
or kids? Just come and 
partake!!!! 
*Games! Fun, silly games with 
prizes 
*Sponsor a table. Love decorating 
the festive table? Let Denise 
know if you are interested. Shall 
we make it a competition? 
*Gift Exchange! No white 
elephant. New items that are 
valued at least $10. Quilters 
items are preferred. 
The Raffle Baskets are back! We 
are putting together some 
amazing baskets that you will 
want to win! Please consider 
donating a basket, smaller this 
year, maybe 8" but full of good 
stuff! 
Some of the themes are Solids! 
Sew-fun! Halloween! 
Solstice/Christmas! Fat Quarter 
Towers? 
This year we will have a 
president's MYSTERY Basket! 
Bring your winter themed quilts 
to hang for decoration! 
ARE YOU STOKED? I am!!!! 
 
Denise Ragozzino 
Holiday Party Chair 

 



 

 
President:  Denise Ragozzino 

NCQC Liaison:  Linda Lampson 
Tri-Guild Lunch Liaison:  Linda Lampson 

 
Vice-President:  Kathy Vedder 
 
Secretary:  Sue Evans 
 Historian:  (Vacant) 
 
Treasurer:  Michelle Crosbie & Miriam Marlin 
 
Past President:  Linda Lampson 
 
Quilt Show Chairperson:  (Vacant) 
 
Community Relations Chairperson:   Dena 
Harding 
     Community Quilts Coordinators:   
               Dena Harding 
     Cat & Dog Cuddles Coordinators:   
                Julie Neff & Janske Silva   
     Sonoma County Fair Events Coordinator:  
                (Vacant) 
     Citrus Fair Events Coordinators:  
                Debbie Ward 
 
Membership Chairpersons:  Miriam Marlin /   
Chris Watkowski 
     Sunshine Hospitality: Miriam Marlin  
     Installation Potluck Coordinator: Outgoing     
Board 
     Holiday Party Coordinator: Denise Ragozzino & 
Deb Gomes      
 
Communications Chairperson:  Karen Derrick 
    Website Coordinator: Karen Derrick 
    Newsletter: Teresa Lewis 
    Email Blast Coordinator: Joanne Thomas 
      
 
Guild Publicity Chairperson:  (Vacant) 
     Social Media Coordinator:   

(Vacant) 
     Facebook Page Coordinator: 

Chris Watkowski 
     Guild Publicity Coordinator: 

(Vacant) 
 
 

Program Chairperson:  Mary Flynn 
     Programs Coordinator: 

Teresa Lewis 
     Basic Skills Coordinator: 

Karen Mansergh 
     MQSC Quilter of the Month Coordinator:   
           Judy Pudoff 
     Show and Tell Coordinator:  
           Teresa Stamey 
     Round Robin Coordinator: 

Kay Hawkins 
 
Activity Chairperson:  Jeanne Nelson 
     Block of the Month Coordinators:   
 Pam Brown & Donna Huckaby 
     Friendship Block Coordinators:  
           Carole Dehlinger & Ann Slack 
     Fabric Exchange Coordinators:  
 Becky Buckingham    
     Medallion Coordinators: 
 Kanani Jones and Katina Repp     
     Library Coordinators: 
            (Vacant) 
 
Ways and Means Chairperson:  Gina 
Stateler-Calhoun 
     Coordinator 22/23:  

(Vacant) 
     Spring Fundraiser Coordinators:  
          Marilyn Lira, Lline Woodall, Deb Gomes
     Raffle Coordinator:  

Patti Bassagnani 
     Monthly Meeting Raffle Coordinators:   
          Patty Bassagnani & Karen Lavender 
     Holiday Celebration Raffle: 

Deb Gomes & Denise Ragozzino 
    

      
 **Bold text denotes board members** 
 
 

MQSC BOARD, CHAIRS, AND COORDINATORS FOR 2022-2023 

 Notice the yellow highlights above?  These are 
positions that have not yet been filled for the 2022-
23 year.  It takes a village to run a guild, and your 
help is needed.  Please consider stepping in and 
taking on one of these positions.  Contact the 
Chairperson if you are willing to step up and help.



 

 

 

MQSC AFFILIATES 

Ann Strom Threads 
P.O. Box 2221 
Sebastopol, CA 95473 
829-1014 
Full line of Aurifil & Presencia threads 
for sewing & quilting 
 
Bay Quilts 
Sally Davey, Abbey Shane Lawrence 
5327 Jacuzzi St, #3C 
Richmond, CA 94804 
sfbayquilts@gmail.com 
www.sfbayquilts.com 
 
Bolt Fabric + Home 
Kate Barrett 
219 N Cloverdale Blvd. 
Cloverdale, CA 95425 
894-2658 
Fabric, Notions, classes, gifts and 
home accessories.   
Discount with membership card. 
www.boltcloverdale.com 
 
 
 

Freshwater Quilt Hangers 
Verne Frost 
2650 Freshwater Rd,   
Eureka, CA 
845-9237 
By appointment or drop in. Handmade 
wood quilt & weaving hangers, quilt 
craft items, special order. 
 
Global Marketplace Fair Trade 
Crafts Ltd 

www.globalmarketplace.com/ 

 
Lavender Hill Quilting 
Teresa Breazeale, owner 
2434 Slater Street 
Santa Rosa, CA 95404 

lavenderhillquilting@gmail.com 
Free motion quilting by appointment 

only. 

 

 
MQSC Affiliates list continued on 
the next page 
 

 
By Kay Mackenzie 
Kay Mckenzie, owner 
Books, patterns, tools, supplies, 
notions, gifts 
info@boltcloverdale.com 
www.kaymackenzie.com 
 
Constant and Laffin 
Sharon Constant & Nancy Laffin 
4717 Cameron Ranch Dr 
Carmichael, CA 95608 
No brick-and-mortar store. Online and 
show presence only. Quilt kits, 
patterns and notions. 
nancy@constantlaffin.com 
 
D’s Quilting Designs 
Don Javier, owner 
320 Graham Ct 
Folsom, CA 95630   
916-985-2299 
Sashiko patterns & tools. 
Asian/oriental & blender fabrics, 
patterns and notions. 
www.doriejavier.com 
 

Medallions:  MQSCMedallions@gmail.com 
Membership:  MQSCMembership@gmail.com 
Newsletter:  MQSCNewsletter@gmail.com 
Opportunity Quilt:   

MQSCOpportunityQ@gmail.com 
Past President:   

MQSCPastPresident@gmail.com 
Programs:  MQSCPrograms@gmail.com 
Quilter of the Month:   

MQSCQuilteroftheMonth@gmail.com 
Quilt Show Chair:   

MQSCQuiltShowChair@gmail.com 
Retreat:  MQSCRetreat@gmail.com 
Round Robin:  MQSCRoundRobin@gmail.com 
Show and Tell:  MQSCShowTell@gmail.com 
Ways and Means:  
             MQSCWaysNMeans@gmail.com   
Webmaster:  MQSCWebmaster@gmail.com 

MQSC Generic Email Addresses 

President:  MQSCPres@gmail.com 
Vice President:  MQSCVP@gmail.com 
Secretary:  MQSCSecretary@gmail.com 
Treasurer:  MQSCTreasurer@gmail.com 
Basic Skills:  MQSCBasicSkills@gmail.com 
Block of the Month:  MQSCBOM@gmail.com 
Cat and Dog Cuddles:   

MQSCCatDogCuddles@gmail.com 
Communications Director:           

MQSCCommunications@gmail 
Community Relations:   

MQSCCommunityRelations@gmail.com 
Email Blast:  MQSCEmailBlast@gmail.com 
Fabric Exchange:  MQSCFabricEx@gmail.com 
Friendship Blocks:   

MQSCFriendsBlock@gmail.com 
Fund Raising:  MQSCFundRaiser@gmail.com 
Library:  MQSCLibrary@gmail.com 
 
 



 

MQSC AFFILIATES (continued) 
Not Just QuiltZ 
37831 Niles Blvd, 
Fremont, CA  94536 
510-797-6579 
Aboriginal and Batik fabrics, long arm 
quilting services on a Gammill Statler 
Stitcher.  Embroidery, custom quilts, 
classes, batting, notions and unique 
gift items, as well as gift certificates. 
notjustquiltz.com 
 
 
Quails Nest Quilt Co 
14675 Mong Way 
Sonora, CA 95370 
Fabric, notions, classes and 
EverSewn sewing machines, 
longarm services. 
www.quailsnestquiltco.com 
 
 
Quilters Studio 
Kathy Lanza 
Contact via email only 
10% discount w / code MQSC 
www.quiltersstudiosonoma.com 
 
 
Rainbow Resources 
Charlene Younker 
PO Box 222 
Albion, CA 95410 
937-0431 
Unique fabrics & trims. 
10% discount w/active MQSC card @ 
Albion store only. 
Hours by appointment only. 
rainbowresourceco.com 
rainbow@mcn.org 
 
 
Sew Krazee 
Mary Slack 
707-480-0199 
Professional Long Arm Quilting 
 
 
Sew Little Time Quilting 
Colleen Granger 
337 Pt San Pedro Rd 
San Rafael, CA  94901 
415-686-6067 
Longarm quilting, quilt patterns, 
embroidery supplies, workshops. 
sewlittletimequilting.com 
colleen@sewlittletimequilting.com 
 

 
Material Girlfriends 
1035 Geneva St 
Livermore, CA 94450 
925-640-2485 
We are both eager to share out 
passion with new and used quilters by 
teaching and lecturing at local shops, 
guilds and quilt shows.   
Many patterns to choose from on our 
Patterns blog. 
www.QuiltPatternsDirect.com/blog 
lisa@materialgirlfriends.com 
lora@materialgirlfriends.com 
 
 
Maureen Schmidt Hand Dyed 
Fabrics 
324 Twin Lakes Dr 
Santa Rosa, CA 95409 
By Appointment only 228-6007 
Hand dyed cotton, raw silk and 
radiance hand dyed pearl cotton and 
cotton gauze 
mhardyschmidt@gmail.com 
 
 
Meissner Sewing & Vacuum Center  
1455 Santa Rosa Ave 
Santa Rosa, CA 95404 
575-5259 
Sewing machine, long arm, vac, 
notions, fabric, industrial & commercial 
embroidery systems.  Repair & service 
of machines. Classes, workshops & 
events. 
15% discount w/active MQSC card. 
meissnersewing.com 
 
 
Missing a Few Buttons 
Tammy Salvato, owner 
c/o Summer Cottage Antiques 
153 Kentucky St  
Petaluma, CA 94952 
578-7796 
At least a hundred thousand old & new 
buttons. 
salvatofam@aol.com 
 

 
Sproule Studios 
April Sproule, Owner 
358 Main St 
Fortuna, CA 95540   
Textile artist / designer 
Longarm quilting services 
www.sproulestudios.com 
 
 
Twice Nice Sewing Machine 
Restoration 
David & Marion Trebotich 
5127 Sundance Ct 
Antioch, CA 94531 
925-628-5039 
Singer Featherweights & Sewing 
accessories 
Mon-Fri 9-5 
www.twiceniceshoppe.com 
 
 
Village Sewing Center 
John Furtado, owner 
506 Lewis Rd, Santa Rosa, CA   
544-7529 
Sewing, sergers & embroidery 
machines, cabinet sales, books, 
repairs, fabric, thread, notions & 
classes. 
Mon-Fri 10-6, Sat 10-5, Sun Closed 
Discount with membership card   
www.villagesewing.com 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

The Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County
hold Business and Program Meetings on the first 
and third Wednesdays of each month except in 
July and August when only one meeting is held. 
 
At present, some meetings are in person and 
some are on Zoom.  When we meet in person, we
meet at the Veterans Memorial Building, 1351 
Maple Ave, Santa Rosa, CA. 
 
For Workshop and Basic Skills Class information, 
please refer to the website www.mqsc.org. 
 
The Patchwords newsletter submission deadline 
is the 15th of each month. 
 
Please send articles to 
mqscnewsletter@gmail.com. 

Membership in MQSC is open to all who
share an interest in quilting.  Members enjoy 
meetings and special events, receive a monthly 
newsletter, have use of a library of quilting 
books, videos, and patterns, and receive 
discounts from some affiliate members. 
 
Dues are $45 annually, $15 for those younger 
than 16 who are accompanied by an adult 
member, $50 for affiliates.   
 
The member year is September 1 to August 31.  
Confidential scholarships are available. 
Contact the Membership Chair. 
 
The membership form is available at 
www.mqsc.org/membership. 

Patchwords 

Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County 
P.O. Box 6818  
Santa Rosa, CA 95406-6818 

 


